
Arlington Heights Civic Association - April 10, 2018 Meeting Minutes

The April 10, 2018 meeting of the Arlington Heights Civic Association was called to order by 
President Kristi Sawert at 7:05. Ms. Sawert determined a quorum was present. Scott Winn, 
Treasurer, reported that the civic association has 32 dues paying members and  $1,343.72 in our 
account.

Kristi Sawert provided an update on the Career Center Working Group. She detailed the topics of 
their bi-weekly meetings, including the presentation about the Montessori program and Columbia 
Pike Library. The working group web site has additional information:
https://www.apsva.us/career-center/ccwg-follow-journey/

There are three more meetings scheduled. Ms. Sawert updated attendees on the student 
population estimates, with 3500 students anticipated in 2022.

Ms. Sawert requested a vote on the resolution available on the AHCA website http://
www.ahca.info/ . There was discussion about the requirements for notice as specified in the by-
laws. A vote was taken and the resolution was passed.  Ms. Sawert asked us to attend the 
County Board-School Board joint work session about the future of the Career Center site:  
TUESDAY, APRIL 17, from 6:30 to 8:30 PM, 2100 CLARENDON BLVD. ROOM 307

Tim McIntosh, Neighborhood Conservation Program Manager, and Chris Balallo, Department of 
Environmental Services, provided an update on the Irving Street Trail Project, funded in 2011. 
The current path is discontinuous and has drainage issues. The project will fix the drainage 
problems, extend the path from S. Fillmore St. to TJ Park, expand the path to 10ʼ, separate it 
from the highway, and realign the S. Highland St./Arlington Blvd. intersection to improve safety. 
Parking in front of Etz Hayim will remain, but a planted buffer will separate it from the trail. Jill 
Yutan, landscape architect for the NC Program, stated that 22 invasive trees will be removed and 
replaced by 36 fast-growing native trees, including red cedars and holly. 

Timeline:
VDOT approval - Summer 2018
Pre-construction Meeting - Winter 2018
Construction Start - Winter 2018
Project Completion - Summer 2019

The next AHCA meeting is Tuesday, May 10, 2018 at 7:00 PM at Patrick Henry Elementary 
School Library. The meeting was adjourned at 9:00.

Respectfully Submitted
Eileen Janas
Acting Secretary

Minutes approved at the May 10, 2018 AHCA Quarterly Meeting.
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